
South Walton County Mosquito Control District 
REGULAR BOARD MEETING 

      September 18, 2018 
Agenda 

 
    Call to Order 
  
    Invocation and Pledge  
 
    Approval of Minutes (motion) 

            
         Administration Items  
 

1. Financial Reports for August 2018 
2. Approval of Expenditures for August 2018 
3. Local Budget Amendment # 9 (motion) 
4. Board meeting dates FY2018-2019 (motion) 
5. Enterprise leasing presentation 
6. Other 

  
        
    Legal 
 

1. Attorney’s Report/Approval of Invoice (motion)     
  

   Operations  
 

1. Activity Report 
2. Drone scope of services/demonstration 
3. Other 

   
    
   Seat 1- Commissioner John Magee  
 
   Seat 2- Commissioner Tim Norris  
 

    Seat 3- Commissioner Kristine Faulk 
 

                          Restate New Action Items 
   
    Public Comments 
 
       Adjourn 



REGULAR BOARD MEETING  
August 21, 2018 

 

The Board of Commissioners of the South Walton County Mosquito Control District held 

its Regular Board Meeting at the District Office at 774 North Highway 393, Santa Rosa Beach, 

Florida at 9:30 a.m. 

 The Commissioners attending the meeting were Timothy Norris, John J. Magee and 

Kristine Faulk.  Also attending were Director Ben Brewer, Field Supervisor Harley Sampson, 

Office Manager Geraldine Via, Office Manager Trainee Shirley Steele, Michael Midgett with 

Unmanned Ingenuity, LLC, Toby Lindsey & Bruce Buckley with Drone Technologist, LLC and 

Reed Hoffman with Enterprise.  

The meeting opened with a Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Faulk, seconded by Commissioner Norris to 

approve the minutes of the July 10, 2018 Regular Board Meeting. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

Director Brewer introduced Michael Midgett with Unmanned Ingenuity, LLC. Mr. 

Midgett presented the quote for the drone and explained that it can carry a thermal fogger. He is 

working on a granule dispensing system for larviciding. He presented a video of an aerial 

application with a drone. Toby Lindsey and Bruce Buckley with Drone Technologist, LLC 

provide the 16 hour training course for licensing.  Mr. Midgett will demonstrate the drone at the 

September Regular Board Meeting. 

The Financial Report for July 2018 was presented. A motion was made by 

Commissioner Norris, seconded by Commissioner Faulk to approve the Financial Report 

for July 2018. Motion passed unanimously.  

The Board reviewed the July Expenditures.  A motion was made by Commissioner 

Faulk, seconded by Commissioner Norris to approve the July Expenditures. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

The Board was presented, for approval, Local Budget Amendment #8 in the amount of 

$2,000.  The amount of $2,000 will be transferred from Account #89 Contingency, increasing 

Account #42 Freight Services by $1,000, and increase Account #43 Utility Services by $1,000. A 

motion was made by Commissioner Norris, seconded by Commissioner Faulk to approve 

Local Budget Amendment #8 as presented. Motion passed unanimously. 

Director Brewer placed a conference call which included Amy Tracy with Hydro 

Solutions, Attorney Amy Myers with Hand, Arendall, Harrison, Sale, LLC, and Attorney Craig 

Varn with Manson Bolves Donaldson Varn, P.A. to discuss the collaborative storm water 

drainage meeting on July 19, 2018 in Tallahassee, Florida.  

Amy Tracy stated in her opinion the meeting went well and most attendees seemed very 

cooperative. The purpose of the meeting was to get all of the regulatory agencies to recognize the 

issues with the conveyance system are beyond the District’s ability to manage. She stated it is the 

opinion of some regulatory agencies that drainage issues are Walton County’s responsibility and 

the citizens need to contact the County. 



Commissioner Magee asked if Amy Tracy could provide a list of short talking points for 

the Commissioners to have if asked questions about water management. Commissioner Norris 

suggested conveying this information to the Walton County Board of Commissioners. He would 

like to set up a meeting with them. She will be glad to get together some bullet points for the 

Commissioners.  Ms. Tracy also suggested adopting a policy on illegal dumping. 

Attorney Varn suggested having a basic inventory of the conveyance system. This 

information may be needed when the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) starts 

looking at the ditches and what is going through them and is the District the conduit or somehow 

responsible. He also agreed that citizens should be directed to Walton County with drainage 

issues. Discussions are difficult when you don’t know what is in the ground.  

Director Brewer stated he would like to get together with Attorney Varn and Ms. Tracy to 

write a thank you email to everyone that attended the meeting.  

Commissioner Magee mentioned that some water testing should be done on the ditches 

and to monitor periodically, before and after the County permits developments to dump into the 

ditches so it can be documented.  

A call was placed to Attorney Myers to discuss the Request for Qualifications (RFQ). 

The advertising start date is August 30th, 2018.  The Open date will be October 15, 2018 with 

the Notice to Proceed to be issued on January 15th with a temporary 90% completion date June 

15, 2019. The Timeline and Request for Qualifications (RFQ) was presented for approval.  A 

motion was made by Commissioner Norris, seconded by Commissioner Faulk to approve 

The Request for Qualifications (RFQ). Motion passed unanimously. 

 The Tentative Budget Hearing will be held on September 6, 2018 at 5:05 p.m. The Final 

Budget Hearing will be held on September 17, 2018 at 5:05 p.m. 

Meeting recessed at 11:01 a.m. and reconvened at 11:05 a.m. 

Director Brewer presented the attorney invoices. A motion was made by Commissioner 

Norris, seconded by Commissioner Faulk to approve the July 2018 Hand, Arendall, 

Harrison, Sale, LLC attorney invoice in the amount of $180. Motion passed unanimously.  

Invoice from Manson, Bolves, Donaldson, Varn, P.A. for services rendered for legal 

representation regarding mosquito control infrastructure and stormwater issues. A motion was 

made by Commissioner Norris, seconded by Commissioner Faulk to approve the July 2018 

Manson, Bolves, Donaldson, Varn, P.A. invoice in the amount of $855. Motion passed 

unanimously.  

Director Brewer introduced Reed Hoffman with Enterprise Fleet Management. Mr. 

Hoffman discussed the benefits to selecting the Fleet Management program. The Board would 

like references and a 5 year comparison to be presented at the next meeting. 

The Activity Report for the month of July 2018 was presented. There were 29 chickens 

that tested positive eleven for Eastern Equine Encephalitis, seventeen for West Nile and one for 

Highlands J.  The Pedego electric bike was ordered.  

Director Brewer restated his action items: 



1. Review segments of ditches. Document the current conveyance system and quantify 

each segment.  

2.  Director Brewer will work with Amy Tracy to establish talking points for the District 

Commissioners and employees regarding ditch concerns. Establish a policy and a letter to 

constituents. 

3. Establish a water testing baseline. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Norris, seconded by Commissioner Faulk to 

adjourn. Motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 12:36 p.m. 

 

 

_______________________     __________________________ 

Tim Norris, Secretary                 John Magee, Chairman 




























